
Special School Board Meeting 

December 19, 2016 

 
 A special school board meeting of the Redbank Valley School Board was held, 

Thursday, December 19, 2016, at 7:30 P.M. in the Redbank Valley High School Library 

Room.  The following members were in attendance:  Brian Dougherty, Tina Kennemuth, Ann 

Kopnitsky, Donald Nair, William Reddinger, Chad Shaffer, and Glenn Watson.  Dee Bell and 

Heath Copenhaver was absent. 

   

 The special school board meeting was called to order by Chad Shaffer, President.    

 

 A motion was made by William Reddinger seconded by Ann Kopnitsky to approve 

the ratification agreement with Redbank Valley Educational Support Professional 

Association contract.  Motion Carried 7-Yes, 0-No  

 

A motion was made by William Reddinger  seconded by Glenn Watson to adjourn the 

special meeting at 7:40 P.M.   Motion Carried Unanimously 

 

     Respectfully Submitted, 

   

 

 

 

     Michael A. Drzewiecki 

     Superintendent     


